
 

 

May 25, 2021 
 
Julie Hartmann, PT 
Program Director 
Bellarmine University Geriatric Residency 
2001 Newburg Road 
NCAH 117 
Louisville, KY 40205 
 
 
Dear Ms. Hartmann: 
 
 
This letter is to inform you that the American Board of Physical Therapy Residency and Fellowship 
Education (ABPTRFE or Board) has extended Bellarmine University Geriatric Residency program’s 
current accreditation period through September 2022.  
 
This extension is intended to align the program’s accreditation cycle with ABPTRFE policies related to 
renewal of accreditation timelines and processes (ABPTRFE Processes and Procedures 4.1: Renewal of 
Accreditation). 
 
Bellarmine University Geriatric Residency will begin the process of seeking renewal of accreditation later 
this year utilizing Track 1 (ABPTRFE Processes and Procedures 4.1.2: Track One). Notification from 
ABPTRFE staff on the renewal process will be sent by June 1, 2021 (ABPTRFE Processes and 
Procedures 4.1: Renewal of Accreditation). 
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact ABPTRFE staff. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kendra L. Harrington, PT, DPT, MS 
Director, Residency/Fellowship Accreditation  
American Physical Therapy Association 
Department of Education 
 
cc: Mark Weber, ABPTRFE Chair 

https://abptrfe.apta.org/for-programs/process-and-procedures
https://abptrfe.apta.org/for-programs/process-and-procedures

